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Since our last newsletter in June, we have been very busy talking with the people of Lincolnshire, understanding what 

issues are at a local level.  It has been fantastic to meet with so many of you at community events and mutual gain cafes 

held over recent months, as well as during our pop up consultation sessions to talk about the Police and Crime Plan.  

We will continue to bring you a quarterly newsletter to keep you updated on the teams activity throughout the County as 

well as newsletter from each of the coordinators. In addition to this, you can stay up to date with information from the 

team by signing up to Lincolnshire Alert via www.lincolnshirealert.co.uk ,  following your local Safer Together Team 

Coordinator on Twitter and following the OPCC on Facebook. 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Important Updates from the Team: 

Thank you to those who attended the Mutual Gain “World 

Café” events across the county during September! With such 

great turn outs there were many incredible discussions! If you 

didn’t manage to attend, you can find out more about the 

event near you here; https://lincolnshire-pcc.gov.uk/your-

pcc/safer-together-team/  

Over the coming months the Safer Together Team will be; 

• Continuing to engage with communities to 

understand issues in your local areas 

• Engaging communities in the Annual Precept survey 

• Asking users about their experience of the 

Lincolnshire Alert system 

  

Important Dates: 

OPCC Annual Precept Survey       Nov 21 

(Online & in Communities) 

Hate Crime Awareness Week        09/10/21 

Alcohol Awanress Week                 15/11/21 

Anti Slavery Day                               18/10/21 

Restorative Justice Week               14/11/21 

Road Safety Week                           15/11/21 

International Mens Day        19/11/21 

Domestic Abuse 16 Days Action  25/11/21 

 

 

Lincolnshire Alert 

Lincolnshire Alert is a system used by the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner to engage with 

communities and communicate messages.  

This quarter we have been sending messages using Lincolnshire Alert to let people know about; 

- Mutual Gain “World Café” sessions across the county 

- Hare Coursing 

- Apps including What 3 Words and Hollie Guard 

- Partnership Surveys 

We will be using Lincolnshire Alert to tell you about upcoming campaigns and events from the OPCC and other 

partner agencies, as well as how to become involved in the Annual Precept Survey.  

You can find out more and sign up at: http://www.lincolnshirealert.co.uk 

 

 

 

Alan Osborne 
Boston and South Holland 

@Osborne2Alan 

Roisin Mullee 

East Lindsey 

@RoisinMullee 

Maisie McMahon 

North and South Kesteven 

@MaisieMcMSTC 
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Lincoln and West Lindsey 

@Steph_MarwoodST 
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Office of The Police & Crime 

Commissioner Social Media 
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Messages From Our Coordinators:  

Feedback from you! 

We want to hear all the voices from our communities. What is important to your community? What are the issues? Do you 

have events we can attend?  Are there any groups we can engage with? 

You can contact us on twitter or by emailing safertogetherteam@lincs.police.uk 

Stephanie Marwood – West Lindsey and Lincoln 

Over the summer I’ve been out in the communities 

across my patch and have consulted residents on 

local issues and the new Police and Crime Plan. I’ve 

attended events which aim to bring organisations 

together who share the same ambition for an area 

and can work together to make the positive 

changes.   

From 1st November I will be engaging with residents 

about the Annual Precept Survey as we would like as 

many people as possible to take part. I’ll also be 

attending events including the LALC AGM, Freshers 

Week and the Faces to Names Event to share Force 

initiatives, raise awareness of the Team and ask 

residents about local issues. I’ll continue to work 

closely with the NPT’s in Lincoln and West Lindsey 

and use the information I receive to inform their 

priorities. 

 

 

 

Roisin Mullee – East Lindsey  

It has been great really great getting out and about 

across East Lindsey. Engaging with the residents on 

all thing’s community safety. I have met with 

members of the only Lincolnshire AWOC (Ageing 

Without Children) Group as well as the Winthorpe 

Community Partnership discussing ideas of how we 

can work together in order to make people feel safer 

and enjoy living in East Lindsey. I taken on the co-

ordination of the Skegness Community Alcohol 

Partnership with a drive to get more partners on 

board. I continue to work closely with the local NPTS 

across the district and attend Neighbourhood Priority 

Setting Meetings to feedback directly any views 

collated from the community.  

 

Alan Osborne – Boston and South Holland  

At last, I have been able to get out and about more 

now that restrictions have started to lift and as a 

result have been engaging with the public at events 

in Monk House Park, Spalding, the Skate Jam in 

Boston as well as the very successful Mutual Gain 

event in Long Sutton. In addition, I have been out 

consulting people on their views on the PCC’s next 

Police and Crime plan. In Boston I have been 

engaged with the YMCA who are setting up the 

Good Neighbourhood Scheme, have established 

links with the local deaf/hard of hearing group and 

the Restore church around their work with the 

homeless. I continue to attend the NPT’s priority 

setting meetings, Boston and South Holland 

Community Alcohol Partnership meetings and 

various other events such as the Youth Commission, 

Boston Neighbourhood Action Group, Veterans 

group and Ageing Friendly Communities. 

 

 

Maisie McMahon – North and South Kesteven 

I have now been in post for Safer Together 

Coordinator for North and South Kesteven for the 

Office of Police and Crime for 9 Months now. 

The lifting of the COVID restrictions has meant that I 

have been able to go out and engage with my local 

neighbourhood policing teams as well as community 

groups, residents, and partners. It has been great to 

finally meet people face to face and properly 

introduce myself. Community safety has been the 

focus, making sure that you are given a say in what 

goes on in your community.  

I have taken part in some events this quarter, you 

may have seen me at RAF Digby Family Day, 

Sleaford Fire and Rescue Open Day, Mutual Gain 

Sleaford World Café Event.  

I have been involved in meetings such as the 

Neighbourhood Policing Priority Setting Meetings, 

North Kesteven Community Awards Judging Panel, 

Community Development Meetings for North 

Kesteven. I have multiple meetings and projects I am 

working on in the next quarter which I am very 

excited for! Keep your eye out on the OPCC social 

media. 

 


